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Week 10 of Spring TermTuesday, June 1, 1993

Meetings this week
♦ Administrative Services managers, today, June 1, 8:30-10 a.m., President’s Office. For details call

ext. 2311.

● College Council, today, June 1, 1:30-3 p.m., Board Room. For details call Marie Matsen, ext. 2313.
● Classified Council. Wednesday, June 2, 3-5 p.m., PE 205. For details call Jill Bradley, ext. 2298.
● Instructional Cabinet. Wednesday, June 2, 1:30-3 p.m.. Board Room. For information call Marianne

Kimball, ext. 2306.
● Legislative Action Team. Thursday. June 3. 7:30-9 a.m.. Board Room. For details, call Lan-y

Warford, ext. 2302.

● Student Services directors, Wednesday, June 2, 9 a.m.-12 p.m., Admin. 206. For information call
Miriam Thompson, exL 2315.

● “Stars of Literacy” awards program, today, June 1, 5-8 p.m.. First Christian Church.

Manager’s Forum dates changed
The June 11 Manager’s Forum has been canceled. The next three meetings will be June 18, 8:30

a.m.. Forum 309; July 16; and August 13.

College Council report
Three proposals recommended for investment opportunities fund

Three proposals were recommended by the Investment Opportunities Committee to College
Council at its May 18 meeting. Committee spokesperson Sandy Cutler said a fitness education center, a
brand name restaurant, and a student exchange appeared to meet the intent of the fund to stait activities
that would save the college money or generate new revenue. Recommendations will go to the Board of
Education.

The proposed fimess center would need $75,000 to start up and would generate new revenue
through fees and FTE reimbursement. After discussion. President Jerry Moskus directed Bob Creed of
Health and Physical Education to revise the proposal budget and to speak with more local fitness
businesses about their concerns of competitiveness.

The brand name restaurant would need $60,000 to start up and would generate revenue through
sales. It could be a franchise owned by the college or owned by an outside party paying a percentage to
the college. After discussion, Moskus directed Vice President Linda Fossen to investigate how sales
revenue would be channeled into the general fund.

The student exchange would be with the Republic of Georgia in the former Soviet Union and
would need $17,000 to start up. Revenue would be generated through FTE reimbursement and
international tuition. Council queried whether the proposal should include more countries.

All three proposals will be brought back with clarifications to the June 1 council meeting before
being referred to the board.

College restructuring being considered
Moskus said Executive Cabinet has held two all-day sessions so far to consider college

restructuring. He said changes in our community, economy, technology, the state and other changes
require us to “look at the system” at Lane. He foresees possible matrix responsibilities, such as Vice
President Larry Warford overseeing staff development for the college as a whole as well as directing
Community and Economic Development. The problem with this is work overload, said Moskus. He
also foresees more leadership on the front lines and a move away from the old bureaucratic method of
being told what to do. He cited Julie Baker’s initiative in leading an effort to establish an emergency
sick leave bank for employees as an example. “But to succeed in this, we all have to know the college
vision, ” said Moskus. Job descriptions may change from a listing of tasks to a statement of purpose.
Executive Cabinet will continue working on a restructuring plan.

Council meets again today, June 1, from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Board Room.

Musicians and singers to perform this week
The Lane Jazz Ensemble, under the direction of Ron Fertucci, will perform on the mainstage of

the Performing Arts Theater tonight at 8 p.m. The concert will feature music by Matt Harris, Freedie
Green, Matt Catingub and Willie Maiden as well as several vocal features with vocalist Darcy Du Ruz.
The South Eugene Jazz Ensemble will open the program.

The Lane Symphonic Band and the Lane Concert Choir, under the direction of Ron Bertucci
and Wayte Kirchner respectively, will be held Wednesday, June 2, at 8 p.m. This final conceit by
retiring instructor, Wayte Kirchner, accompanied by Arlene Kirchner on piano, will feature a lively mix
of tunes.

Donations of $4 for adults and $2 for students are requested for both events. However, Lane
staff are welcome to enjoy the concerts for free. For information, contact the Box Office, Performing
Arts Theater at ext. 2202.
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Management Personal Development Committee to meet
The Management Personal and Professional Development Committee will meet on Thursday,

June 17, 1993 to review applications for both personal and professional development. Please submit
applications by Friday, June 11, 1993. The Committee will be unable to review late and incomplete
applications. Please call Lloyd Rain for forms and guidelines (ext. 2208).

Annual graphic design show opens next Monday
The annual graphic design student awards show for second-year students will be held June 7-11

in the Art Department Gallery.

Final diversity series seminar to cover Chicano history
The “Issues in Cultural Diversity” seminar series concludes today with “Chicano History” from

3-4:30 p.m. and 5:30-7 p.m. in Apr. 216. For more information, contact Vicki Levine at ext. 2074.

Book sale today and tomorrow
The Library book sale is June 1-2 from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. in the Center Building second floor lobby.

Prices are $.50 paperbound and $1 hardbound. Book donations are needed.

Tickets on sale now for all-staff night at the ballpark
The classified, faculty, and management professional development teams invite all staff and their

families to the Eugene Emeralds baseball game and a pre-game all-you-can-eat-and-drink picnic at Civic
Stadium on Thursday, July 15. Arrive at 5:45 for the picnic and stay on for the 7 p.m. game. This was a
fun outing last year and promises to be even better this year. Jerry Moskus is warming up for the first
pitch and “The Gorilla” will be on hand to entertain fans, not to mention some great baseball from the
Ems and Boise! Cost for general admission to the game and the picnic is $8.50 per person. Get a group
together from your office and get your tickets now! Contact Sar^ LaMaster, ext. 2312, Institutional
Advancement for information and to buy tickets.

Flight Tech open house
The Flight Technology Department invites one and all to its annual open house on Friday,

June 4, 11 a.m.-3 p.m., at the airport. Awards will be presented from 1:30-2:30 p.m. A video on Lane’s
aviation ti-aining will be shown. Refreshments will be served. For more information, call 689-2021.

Send-off planned for Laura Ory Merz of Florence center
Join the LCC at Florence staff on Saturday, June 5, as they hold their end-of-year party as a

special thank-you to Laura Ory Merz, administrative assistant at the center for over five years. She is
leaving to pursue a degree in music education at Willamette University for a career in choral music
direction. The all-day celebration will be at the home of Niki Shelp, LCC at Florence adult basic
education instructor. Call her at LCC at 997-8444 or at her home at 997-7041 for directions to her

wooded retreat. Y’allcome!

Auditions scheduled

Lane staff are encouraged to audition for the fall production of Pete Peterson's play, “That Pioneer
Road,” to be directed by Jim McCarty. Auditions will be held on the Performing Arts mainstage on
Wednesday, June 2, from 4-6 p.m., Thursday, June 3, from 4-6 p.m., and Wednesday, June 9 from 6-8
p.m. Auditioners should prepare a one-minute monologue. Needed are three men, age 30, 50, 60; two
women, age 25 and 55; and about 15 non-speaking parts, all ages. Rehearsals begin Sept. 20. Six
performance dates will be held from November 5 through 20. For details, call Jim McCarty at ext. 2643.

Mike Gleason rescheduled for June 4
Mike Gleason, Eugene city manager, previously scheduled to speak to Steve Candee’s “State and

Local Government” classes on Friday, May 28, had to reschedule and is now set for Friday, June 4.
from 1-2 p.m. and 2-3 p.m. in Center 402. Guests are welcome.

Applause
After completing a complex course of study and taking a lengthy exam, Ed Case of Purchasing

Services has been certified by the Construction Specifications Institute as having passed the
Construction Documents Technology Program. Combined with his certification as a "Certified
Professional Public Buyer" by the National Institute of Government Purchasing, Case is one of only a
handful of people in Oregon to obtain these purchasing credentials.

-JOBS-

Program Coordinator, Health & Physical Education Dept., faculty, closes 6/4/93,

Aide, Family & Health Careers/Infant Toddler Child Development Center, Aide III, closes 6/14/93.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays,
and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension
number. This information is required to be printed with ads.
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Week 10 of Spring TermWednesday, June 2,1993

Today
● Auditions for “That Pioneer Road,” 4-6 p.m., Performing Arts main stage; also June 3 from 4-6 p.m.

and June 9 from 6-8 p.m.
● Classified Council. 3-5 p.m., PE 205.
● Instructional Cabinet. l;30-3 p.m., Board Room.
● Library book sale. 10 a.m.-2 p.m.. Center Building second floor lobby.
● Office Skills Training Program promotion ceremony for students who haye completed the academic

portion of their program, 7-9 p.m., Forum 308-309, reception following in cafeteria, sponsored by
Lane and the Southern Willamette Private Industry Council.

♦ Student Services directors, 9 a.m.-12 p.m.. Admin. 206.

Student success meeting
A brief student success meeting will be held on Monday, June 7, at 4 p.m. in PE 205. Contact

Evelyn Nagy at ext. 2947 for information.

Fair volunteers needed

Enjoy a free day at the Lane County Fair from Aug. 17-22 by volunteering to assist a few hours
at the Lane booth. To volunteer call Barb Delansky or Sally Meadow at ext. 2336.

Reception set for Bill Buskirk
The Science Department will host a retirement reception for Bill Buskirk on Friday, June 4, from

1-3 p.m. in SCI 104. Buskirk retired in December after many years of teaching anatomy/physiology and
microbiology full-time. His assignment just prior to retirement was a teaching exchange in Australia.

Fixed assets threshold increased

Fixed assets are inanimate physical items other than real estate which have an expected useful
life of two years or more. These items are invariably coded as capital ouday witliin the 7300 and 7400
object codes. Recently, the minimum value for placing an item in fixed assets has been $200. As of
July 1, the fixed asset threshold will become $500. This means that any item with an original value of
$499.99 or less should not be classified as a fixed asset. Some grants and contracts may have different
fixed asset thresholds; administrators of grants and contracts are responsible for ascertaining and abiding
by the appropriate fixed asset requirements. Please consider these comments when coding your
purchases for FY 93/94. Thanks. - Lloyd Rain, Purchasing, ext. 2208

Confirm insurance before retirement

Before retiring from Lane, it is important to change your insurance records. Call Marie Nelson
in Personnel Services at ext. 2590 to confirm that all necessary forms have been completed.

New in the Grants Library
The Grants Library has received the National Directory of Corporate Giving, Second Edition,

which profiles 1,791 companies making contributions to nonprofit organizations. Profiles include
information on contacting the funding source, types of programs funded, geographic limitations, and
financial data. Also new is a propose development guide “From Idea to Funded Project-Grant
Proposals that Work.” Grant library reference materials can be used in the Grants Library in the
Administration Building. Contact Sarah LaMaster, Grants Coordinator, ext. 2312.

Fall in-service plans underway
Fall 1993 in-service plans scheduled so far are: all-staff meeting. Sept. 20, 1-4:30 p.m.; student

success roundtables and lunch. Sept. 21, 12-3 p.m.; LCCEA activities. Sept. 22, 11 a.m.-3 p.m. Twenty
individual presentations by staff have been scheduled throughout the two weeks of in-service. An all
staff picnic is planned for Sept. 23 from 11 a.m.-2 p.m. on Bristow Square. Complete schedules will be
mailed in late August. - Julie Baker, lA, ext. 2199

Library announces on-line computer catalog
Got a modem on your home >r office computer? You now can dial Athena, the library’s new on

line computer catalog. Phone numb irs are 744-3964 or 74-3965. Baud rates are 1200 or 2400, parity
N, data bits 8, stop bits 1, echo N. I.ogin and password are both “library” in lower case. Emulation
should be set to VTIOO. Call the library at ext. 2220 for a full instruction sheet.

More June conferences
For more information on the following opportunities, contact Julie Baker, ext. 2199.

● "Image and Self Projection for Women," CareerTrack, Eugene, June 17, $49.
♦ "Integrating Services for Children and Youth: The Team ^ocess," OSU, June 17-18, $75.
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Thanks

● The staff, children and parents of the Child Development Center extend their appreciation and
thanks to Dick Morgan of Eugene Sand and Gravel for donating new sand for the sandbox.
● The Multicultural Center, Latino Club and Mission San Pablo thank the following donors of
prizes for Fiesta Latina: Sandy Young Angeles, Tanya Young Angeles, ASLCC, Jennifer Beauchamp,
Guillermo Carrillo, Ed Case, City of Eugene, Computer Labs, Culinary Arts, Dana Lee Day, Gayle
DiStaleno/Rainbow Way, Steve Evans, Colette M. Freitag, Institutional Advancement, Lynda Jasso-
Thomas, Willie Kealoha, Nancy Longoria, Vanessa MacDonna, Eileen Maloy, Jessy Martinez, Connie
Mesquita, McDonald’s Frame Shop, Linda Pomple, Purchasing, Danielle Waters.

Grants available for foreign exchange programs and voc-rehab training
These federal grant programs offer support for staff and/or student foreign exchange programs

(guidelines vary for each program, and geographic and other restrictions apply):
● Higher Education Collaboration between the United States and the European Community

(HPSE), deadline July 20.
● Samantha Smith Memorial Exchange Program—Youth Exchanges, deadline August 13.
● University Affiliations Program, deadline November 8.

These federal grant programs fund training for personnel providing vocational rehabilitation services:
● Braille Training Program, deadline July 16.
● Distance Learning Through Telecommunciations (for regional partnerships to provide in-

service training to voc-rehab professionals), deadline July 16.
For information on how to apply for these and other grants, contact Sarah LaMaster, Grants

Coordinator, ext. 2312. 	
- ADS-

WANT TO BUY: Apartment-size gas refrigerator and stove. Call Eric Olsen, ext. 2016, Math, or home, 942-4329.

FLEA MARKET, Saturday, June 5,12,19 and 26, 8 a.m.-3 p.m., NEW LOCATION in northeast parking lot visible
from 30th Avenue. No reservations needed. $5/space. Sponsored by Student Activities, ext. 2336.

BORDER COLLIE PUPPIES, 3 males, born May 5, excellent bloodlines, registered, vaccinated. $150. Clif Trolin,
Soc. Sci., exts. 2434/2427, or 937-3607.

WANTED: A house at Sunriver for week of Aug. 9-13 or 2-6. Call Peg Allison, BDC, ext. 2923.

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin is still available for some dates during the SUMMER season. Close to mall with
fully equipped kitchen, fireplace, VCR and beds for up to six people. $55/night. Call Ginny (Nelson) Reich,
E,FL&S, ext. 2426, or 686-8188 evenings.

SATELLITE SYSTEM for sale. Includes Kenwood KSP-1000 antenna positioner, Kenwood KSR-1000T2 receiver
and 10-foot Superjack dish. You move it and if s yours for $2,500 OBO. Cali Randa Law in T&D at ext. 2223 or
leave a message and phone number at 485-2386.

WANTED TO BUY: Ping-Pong table, good condition, reasonable. Carol Lynn Morse, Counseling, ext. 2204; or
home 344-2823. (I can pick up.)

FOR SALE: Radio Shack TRS-80 DWP 210 wide-carriage printer. Like new. Make a reasonable offer and it’s
yours. Carol Lynn Morse, Counseling, ext. 2204; or home 344-2823.

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED for 20 Japanese students from July 14-August 10. Compensation provided. For more
information about this wonderful cultural experience, call Laurel Henry, Renaissance Rm., ext. 2697, or 683-7246.

WANT TO BUY very small wood stove and cone style freestanding fireplace. John Winquist, Counseling,
ext. 2870, 344-1125.

WANTED: 1 would like to find others who are interested in thinking about, talking about, researching, planning and
going traveling. I also love hearing about other’s trips. My object is to compare wishes and lifestyles and see if
there are individuals who might want to travel together. Any and all interested, please contact Julia Poole,
Counseling, ext. 2512.

WANT TO BUY small truck, 1970s-80s. Robert Sposato, 683-2681 {LEAP/ABSE, ext. 2945).

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS, the best on the market, now at wholesale prices. $280 for stainless steel, $180
for plastic. Zero-interest time payments up to one year. Rental units also available. Absolutely pure water for
drinking and cooking. Robert Sposato, 683-2681 (LEAP/ABSE, ext. 2945).

YACHATS YURT. Available by the week or month, June 13-July 12, fully furnished, sleeps 2. 485-4768, Marje
Takei, (Counseling, ext. 2244.)

CARGO CARRIER FOR SALE: Excellent condition, lock and key, asking only $50. Call Melanie Martin, H&PE,
ext. 2545 or 683-3623.

HIGH LUXURY. 1977 Ford Thunderbird for sale. Low miles. Power everything. Less than 10,000 miles on tires,
belts, hoses, water pump, suspension, muffler, and brakes. Clean and ready to cruise through the summer and
beyond. Priced to be out of my life at $1,500. Sarah LaMaster, Inst. Adv., ext. 2312 or 484-4913.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays,
and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension
number. This information is required to be printed with ads.
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Week 10 of Spring TermThursday, June 3,1993

Today through Saturday
● League for Innovation art awards presentation, today (see below).
● Legislative Action Team today June 3, 7:30-9 a.m., Board Room.
● Raft trip planning for AAWCC members, today, 5 p.m., Apr. 215.
♦ Evelyn Tennis memorial plaque dedication, today, June 3, 2 p.m., Bristow Square.
● Graduation. Adult High School, today, 7:30 p.m., Hult Center; General college graduation, Friday,

June 4, 7:30 p.m., Hult Center.
● Auditions for “That Pioneer Road,” today, June 3, 4-6 p.m., and Wednesday, June 9, 6-8 p.m..

Performing Arts Main Theater.
● Student ensemble concert, today, June 3, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts Main Theater.
● Mike Gleason will speak on Friday, June 4, 1-2 p.m. and 2-3 p.m., Center 402.
● Bill Buskirk retirement reception, Friday, June 4, 1-3 p.m., SCI 104.
● Campus Ministry benefit raffle, Friday, June 4, 1:30 p.m.. Cafeteria.
♦ Flight Technology open house and awards, Friday, June 4,11 a.m.-3 p.m., airport.
● Laura Orv Merz send-off celebration, Saturday, June 5, Florence, home of Niki Shelp. Call Shelp at

LCC at 997-8444 or at her home at 997-7041 for directions.

Reception today for student winners of national art competition
A reception will be held today at
2:30 p.m. in the President’s Office
reception area for two Lane art
students who won first and second

place in the annual national student
art competition sponsored by the
League for Innovation in the
Community College. This is the first
time that a school has won both the

first and second place prizes. There
were 90 entries in the competition.

President Jerry Moskus will present
the $500 first place award to Karen
Ehlers of Eugene for her bronze
casting titled “Rabbit Running.” She
is a second-year student but this was
her veiy first casting. She said it

1’4

‘Big Idea” by Marilyn McNabb

took her two terms to finish the project including a full summer term of 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. days in the
studio three times a week. The president will give the second place award of $200 to Marilyn McNabb
of Eugene for her etching titled “Big Idea.” She studied etching 11 years ago and took it up again fall
term at Lane part-time. The winning piece was her first project. Both works are on display outside the
Board Room. The competition was juried by internationally known printmaker and University of Iowa
art instructor Virginia Myers.

‘Rabbit Running” by Karen Ehlers

Flight technology students tour Boeing factory
The annual Flight Technology Department field trip was completed Friday, May 21, under the

direction of Chief Flight Instructor Bruce Gustafson. He reports that six aircraft, flown by 14 advanced
students, were able to accomplish the flight under the supervision of LCC flight instructors.

Departing Eugene by 10 a.m., the six aircraft flew via Portland and Seattle to Everett,
Washington, for a no-host luncheon at the Jet Deck restaurant, followed by a special free tour of the
Boeing 747 factory. Lane flights departing Everett by 5:30 p.m. were back in Eugene by 8 p.m.

All aircraft operating costs were paid by the participating students, who accomplished required
lessons or aircraft checks enroute.

New phone books available
New US West telephone directories are available in the warehouse. Take your old phone book

and trade it in. If you have any questions, call Virginia Brady in Campus Services at ext. 2565.

New Tai Chi class offered

Beginning Tai Chi will be offered Mondays and Wednesdays from 12-1 p.m. in PE 125
beginning June 21. This eight-week course is not listed in the summer class schedule. It will be taught
by Don Hildenbrand. For more information, call Loma Funnell at Continuing Education at ext. 2906.
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Year end purchase order process
Please review your purchasing requirements for fiscal year 1993/94 now. If you have purchase

requisitions which need to be processed early in July (blanket POs, service agreements, leases, rentals,
etc.), begin formulating them now and pass them through the signature process. Be sure to clearly mark
each PO with a note showing FY 93/94. As we close out this fiscal year, Purchasing Services will do its
best to accommodate your needs; however, please be aware of these changes and constraints:

We will be unable to issue purchase orders between June 21-30 except in emergencies; please
have all remaining POs for FY 92/93 in our hands by the close of business on Monday, June 21.
Open POs (also known as blanket POs) will all be discontinued at the close of business on
June 30. New open POs for FY 93/94 will have to be issued to replace those which are closed.
There will be no "deferred PO" system this year. Purchase orders for FY 93/94 which absolutely
must be issued before July 1, 1993, will be issued (reluctantly) with a separate set of PO
numbers. All other matters on these POs, including account codes, will be normal.

We apologize for any inconvenience these restrictions may cause. We are trying to streamline the
purchasing process as best we can; when we go "on line" things will improve dramatically. Thanks for
your understanding. - Lloyd Rain, ext. 2208

Thoughts from Corinne Meehan
“Please tell my friends who have contributed to my insurance fund how deeply grateful I am for

their generosity. Their support allows me peace of mind while I am healing. I am getting stronger every
day. My next goal is to put on my own socks!” To make a contribution, contact Julie Baker, IA.

1)

2)

3)

- ADS-

FOR SALE: “CLASSIC" 1992 AMC Eagle Wagon, $2,000. Contact Jim Wychules, Food Services, ext. 2672.

FOR SALE: 1976 CHEVROLET LUV pickup, automatic with canopy, custom wheels, AM/FM cassette stereo,
extra mounted studded tires, recent tune-up and 57,500 actual miles, $2,100. Two 4" door mount JVC dual cone
car stereo speakers, $40. Three tires P155/80R x 13, two snow tires and a brand new passenger tire mounted
and ready for a Datsun 210, $20 each. Contact Tom Schoen, Campus Services, ext. 2567 or 726-6417.

WANT TO BUY: Super single waterbed with drawers, reasonable or even cheap. Marilyn Anderson, Campus
Services, ext. 2564, home 935-3987. Please leave message.

FOR RENT: One-bedroom, upstairs, unfurnished apartment with private entrance in 1930s house near the U of 0
campus. $325/month with $200 cleaning deposit. Non-smokers please. No dogs. Call Tom at 484-4672 or
726-7246. {Submitted by Jerome Garger, E,FL&S, ext. 2162.)

1985 VW Campmobile, 48,000 miles, a/c, stove, fridge, sink, sleeps 4, excellent condition. Great for summer trips.
Stan Swank, Science, ext. 2446.

OPEN HOUSE POTTERY SALE. You are welcome to visit our home sale featuring two unique kinds of hand
made pottery. Terra cotta planters embossed with relief decoration of leaves, fruits and flowers are available for
late spring planting. Majolica kitchenware which is fresh, fun and inviting, also will be available. They make great
wedding presents. Mention LCC and get 15 percent off any purchase (except seconds) when you join us on
Saturday/Sunday, June 5-6, at 2728 Agate St. Liz Coleman, ABSE, ext. 2919, 683-4384.

WANT TO BUY: Apartment-size gas refrigerator and stove. Call Eric Olsen, ext. 2016, Math, or home, 942-4329.

TRASH WANTED: Candy bags from M&Ms or Mars products, 8-oz. or larger. Send your empties to Roxanne
Flowerday, Study Skills, ext. 2440. (This is purely for selfish reasons. If you help me out, I’ll tell you what I'm doing
with them.)

FLEA MARKET, Saturday, June 5, 12,19 and 26, 8 a.m.-3 p.m., NEW LOCATION in northeast parking lot visible
from 30th Avenue. No reservations needed. $5/space. Sponsored by Student Activities, ext. 2336.

BORDER COLLIE PUPPIES, 3 males, born May 5, excellent bloodlines, registered, vaccinated. $150. Clif Trolin,
Soc, Sci., exts. 2434/2427, or 937-3607.

WANTED: A house at Sunriver for week of Aug. 9-13 or 2-6. Call Peg Allison, BDC, ext. 2923.

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin is still available for some dates during the SUMMER season. Close to mall with
fully equipped kitchen, fireplace, VCR and beds for up to six people. $55/night. Call Ginny (Nelson) Reich,
E,FL&S, ext. 2426, or 686-8188 evenings.

SATELLITE SYSTEM for sale. Includes Kenwood KSP-1000 antenna positioner, Kenwood KSR-1000T2 receiver
and 10-foot Superjack dish. You move it and it's yours for $2,500 OBO. Call Randa Law in T&D at ext. 2223 or
leave a message and phone number at 485-2386.

WANTED TO BUY: Ping-Pong table, good condition, reasonable. Carol Lynn Morse, Counseling, ext. 2204; or
home 344-2823. (I can pick up.)

FOR SALE; Radio Shack TRS-80 DWP 210 wide-carriage printer. Like new. Make a reasonable offer and it’s
yours. Carol Lynn Morse, Counseling, ext. 2204; or home 344-2823.

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED for 20 Japanese students from July 14-August 10. Compensation provided. For more
information about this wonderful cultural experience, call Laurel Henry, Renaissance Rm., ext. 2697, or 683-7246.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays,
and Thursdays. Next-day placement is likely but not guaranteed. Submissions must be made in writing and
include first and last name, department, and extension. This information is required to be printed with ads.
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Finals Week Spring TermMonday. June 7, 1993

Meetings this week
● Administrative Services managers, Tuesday, June 8, 8:30-10 a.m.. President’s Office. For details

call ext. 2311.

● CEP cabinet, today, June 7, 1:30-3:30 p.m., Board Room. For details call ext. 2120.
● Graphic Design Student Award Show, second year students, June 7-11, Art Dept. Gallery.
● Faculty Council. Thursday, June 10, 3-4:30 p.m., Board Room.
● Student Services directors, Wednesday, June 2, 9 a.m.-12 p.m.. Admin. 206. For information call

Miriam Thompson, ext. 2315.
● Student Success meeting, today, 4 p.m., PE 205. Call Evelyn Nagy, ext. 2947, for details.

Manager’s Forum date change reminder
The June 11 Manager’s Forum has been canceled. The next three meetings will be Friday, June 18,

8:30 a.m., Forum 309; July 16; and August 13.

Faculty to vote on contract
The LCC Education Association announces that the faculty contract ratification vote will be

Wednesday, June 9, from 3-5 p.m., in Forum 308-309. Those unable to attend the meeting may vote at
the LCCEA office. Industrial Technology Room 210, through finals week. Ballots will be distributed to
satellite campuses. - Don Micken, LCCEA president, ext. 2177

Management rep needed for College Council
Management employees need to elect their at-large representative for the 1993-94 College

Council. Carol Beckley held this post for 1992-93. Those interested in running for this position should
notify the President’s Office by Wednesday, June 16. Management positions on the council include a
vice president, the chair of the Management Steering Committee, and an instructional rep. For more
information, contact Marie Matsen, ext. 2313.

Jean Whiteside named outstanding employee for June
Jean Whiteside, Continuing Education secretary since 1985, is

Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month for June. Vice
President Larry Warford conferred the award certificate on Tuesday as
co-workers cheered. Nominators said, “Her attitude is one of service”
and “that life and people are interesting.” She is “the most cross-
trained member of the department, at her own request” and “always
beats deadlines” and “keeps meticulous records.” She is credited with
superior people skills and has many letters of thanks from students and
instructors and customers who ask for her specifically.

Whiteside came to Lane to get information about buying a

home computer. Instead, she got encouraged to enroll in a three-
month training program in business skills and office procedures. She
did. Her personality and 120 words-per-minute typing prowess

became known and the college hired her upon program completion.
Lane’s was the first job application she’d ever filled out, having spent
35 years traveling with husband in the oil business and living around
the world.

Jean Whiteside shares a hug
with boss Shannon Kracht.

Bom in Oklahoma, Whiteside has a bachelor’s degree from the
University of Georgia. She and her husband have three grown

children, including daughter Patti Jackson who teaches for Lane at the
Emerald Job Center. Whiteside volunteers for Very Little Theater and is a former member of Sweet
Adelines, the American Association of Women in Community Colleges, and the Instmctional Support
Staff Association at Lane. She has taught bridge at Lane. She has yet to buy her home computer.

If you distribute your department’s mail, read this
Those who sort their department’s mail should advise The Daily how many copies of The Daily

will be needed during summer term while part-year staff are absent. The new count is needed by
Monday, June 14. In the past. The Daily has made its own estimate but this year would like to hear
directly from departments. The Daily will publish only on Tuesdays from June 15-Sept. 14. The full
schedule will resume Monday, Sept. 20.

New phone books available
New US West telephone directories are available in the warehouse. Take your old phone book

and trade it in. If you have any questions, call Virginia Brady in Campus Services at ext. 2565.
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Supplemental life insurance
Supplemental life insurance with Standard Insurance Company is available to classified and

management employees and spouses from $30,000 to $300,000 in increments of $10,000 with a $30,000
initial minimum purchase. Premium rates for each $10,000 are based upon the employee’s or spouse’s
age and are paid through payroll deduction. For details of enrollment, call Marie Nelson in Personnel
Services at ext. 2590.

Fair volunteers needed

Enjoy a free day at the Lane County Fair from Aug. 17-22 by volunteering to assist a few hours
at the Lane booth. To volunteer call Barb Delansky or Sally Meadow at ext. 2336.

Thanks

Thanks to the carpenters and custodians from Campus Services for help with the Denali Finale.
We couldn’t have done it without you! - Jeanette Nadeau, Denali editor

Roundtable presentations invited
Is there some special talent you possess related (or unrelated) to student success that you would

like to share with your colleagues during the annual fall in-service roundtable sessions? Call Evelyn
Nagy, ext. 2947, for details. Those of you who have already volunteered, please don’t forget to forward
your two-to-three sentence explanation before you leave for the summer.

Performing arts
Poems and scenes will be presented by students of “Dramatizing Literature” tonight, June 7,

at 7 p.ra., in the Blue Door Theater. The poems are not just recited, but “actualized”. -Sparky J. Roberts,
Performing Arts, ext. 2209, or 686-9781

Bill Woolum’s Shakespeare class will present scenes from “Macbeth,” “Winter’s Tale,”
“Midsummer Night’s Dream,” and “King Lear” on Wednesday, June 9, at 7 p.m., Blue Door Theater.
- Sparky J. Roberts, Performing Arts, ext. 2209, or 686-9781

Lane Chamber Orchestra will play Tuesday, June 8, at 8 p.m. in Performing Arts main
theater, Ron Bertucci directing. Trumpeter Ruth Lewis will perform the second and first movements of
Haydn’s Trumpet Concerto. She is principal trumpet in the orchestra and is a student of Richard Berg.
Holst’s St. Paul and Hindimith’s Sinfonia No. 83 by Haydn also will be performed. Donations of $4
adults and $2 students are requested. Lane staff are welcome to attend for free.

Non-defensive communication workshop
If you missed Sharon Ellison's presentation on non-defensive communication on Martin Luther

King Day, be sure to register with Donna Albro for the July 15 repeat from 8 a.m.-12-noon in the Board
Room. This time, the workshop is tailored for "women only" to enable participants to feel safe enough
to explore gender issues. Ellison is willing to do an additional workshop for males or a mixed audience
if an interest is expressed. Please preregister with Donna Albro at ext. 2040 by July 9.

New Tai Chi class offered

Beginning Tai Chi, reg. # 5504. will be held Mondays and Wednesdays, 12-1 p.m., PE 125,
beginning June 21. This is not listed in the summer class schedule. - Loma Funnell, Cont. Ed. ext. 2906

- ADS -

DO YOU NEED your lawn mowed, and/or some landscaping? Call Student Service Associate Brian Gunarathne,
726-5412, or leave message at Career Info. Center, ext. 2297.

WANTED; Seriously seeking a good harmonica player who is qualified and willing to teach others for fall term or
longer. Apply ASAP at Continuing Education, ext. 2906 or 726-2252. Lorna Funnell.

DITTO MACHINE WANTED. My mother is in the Peace Cojps and is working in a small rural school. The school
is in need of an inexpensive ditto machine. If you have any ideas, contact Ray Peterson, ext. 2439, Study Skills.

ORGANIC FARM looking for additional clients for its vegetables, herbs and fruits. Delivery to Eugene every
Tuesday afternoon beginning soon. Call Clif Trolin, Soc. Sci., ext. 2434/2427 or 937-3607 for more details.

OAK ENTERTAINMENT CENTER, glass-top coffee table. Call Laura Tamura, President’s Office, ext. 2301.

RETURNING STAFF NEEDS HOME TO RENT. Liz Wise is returning to KLCC and the area after parental leave
and needs a new home for her family of three and two well behaved cats. Non-smoker. References available.
Don Hein, ext. 2224.

FOR SALE: Antique bird’s-eye maple dresser, has large oval mirror with curved arms. Excellent condition. $300.
Call ext. 2840 or home 461-2076. Charleen Maclean, Transitions to Success/Women’s Program.

QUEEN-SIZE WATERBED, incomplete, 12-drawer pedestal base, $100; brown carpet, still attached to living
room and family room floor, $35. Julie Baker, ext. 2199.

FOR SALE; "CLASSIC" 1982 AMC Eagle Wagon, $2,000. Contact Jim Wychules, Food Services, ext. 2672, or
485-0846 home.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication . Next-day placement is likely but not
guaranteed. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension.
This information is required to be printed with ads.
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Finals Week Spring TermTuesday. June 8, 1993

Today
Lane Chamber Orchestra, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts main theater, Ron Bertucci directing.

Design students to graduate
The 1993 graphic design student show portfolio review and graduation ceremony will be held

Wednesday, June 9, from 4-6 p.m. in the Art Department Gallery.

Faculty to vote on contract
The LCC Education Association will hold the faculty contract ratification vote on Wednesday,

June 9, from 3-5 p.m., in Forum 308-309. Those unable to attend the meeting may vote at the LCCEA
office, Industrial Technology Room 210, through finals week. Ballots will be distributed to satellite
campuses. - Don Micken, ext. 2177

Macintosh software to be demonstrated

Bill Griffiths will demonstrate computer software for the Macintosh on Thursday, June 10, at 9
a.m. in M&A 257. The software includes: SuperPaint 3.0, Sketcher 1.0, and Cinemation. The software
was purchased to create math tutorials for the professional technical students but it is useful across the
curriculum. All staff are welcome.

Russia is topic of slide-talk
What’s it really like to be in Russia now? To live there? Find out on Monday, June 14, from

12-1 p.m., in the Board Room. Jane Scheidecker will show slides and talk about her six months there.

Professional grants will enhance learning
The Faculty Professional Development Team has awarded mini-grant funding to the second

round of recipients. Four projects were funded to improve the quality of teaching at Lane.
Dennis Gilbert and Jamie Sokolowski of Science will use new physics software to create

interactive simulations for the classroom.

Pat McLoughlin of English will integrate improvisational theater and creative art therapy into
the teaching of English. She will also offer a series of workshops to demonstrate how to incorporate
these strategies into the classroom.

Vicki Levine of Study Skills and Sydney Kissinger, a consultant, will prepare a diversity
resource book for faculty.

Carrie Raisanen of Science will develop a wild-life slide collection to be used by both
contracted and part-time faculty. Congratulations!

The FPDT will offer additional mini-grants in the 1993-94 academic year. Watch for the next
call for proposals. Questions? Call Carmel Decroos at ext. 2638 or Julie Baker at ext. 2199.

Faculty feedback wanted
Cheryl Kerapner, Study Skills, has enlisted the skills of volunteer faculty to interview contracted

and part-time faculty about the issues of quality teaching. What is important to you? How can the
professional development team best serve you? This fall the goal of the team is to listen to as many
faculty as possible. If interested in assisting with these interviews, contact Kempner at ext. 2844.

Don’t leave for summer without one!

Buy your tickets now for the Eugene Emeralds baseball game and pre-
game all-you-can-eat-and-drink picnic on July 15 for LCC staff and friends. The
Ems take on Boise that night. President Jerry Moskus will throw out the first
pitch! Cost is $8.50 per person. For tickets, bring cash or a check made out to the
LCC Foundation/Ems to Sarah LaMaster, I.A., Admin. 209, by July 5. No phone
reservations. List the names of all people in your party when you buy tickets.
You'll get a receipt and game time information to show you have paid. See what
your friends at Lane look like away from work!

●N,

TIP for 1993-94

Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate during the 1993-94
academic year in Lane’s term-long Teaching Improvement Process (TIP). You will be observed and
will consult with a non-threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of
student responses to your class, and get many new ideas. Apply by calling Sharon Thomas, ext. 2145.

Fair volunteers needed

Enjoy a free day at the Lane County Fair from Aug. 17-22 by volunteering to assist a few hours
at the Lane booth. To volunteer call Barb Delansky or Sally Meadow at ext. 2336.
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Special invitation
“Betty and I invite you to the celebration of our 50th wedding anniversary at an open house on

Saturday afternoon, August 21, 3-7 p.m. Join us at our Century Farm home, 93256 Pitney Lane,
Junction City. 1 have enjoyed my LCC years more than I had ever dreamed possible. If I have
contributed a bit to the good life, then I am happy. I thank you wonderful people at LCC for your
advice, help and encouragement, and best of all, your friendship. Our lives will forever be ircher
because of you who are Lane Community College.” - Jim Pitney, member. Board of Education

Grant awards will help promote programs
Five staff have been awarded marketing grants for projects to be implemented next fiscal year.

The next grant deadline will be announced in the fall. The most recent recipients are:
Peggy Marston, Cooperative Education, $713, to create and videotape a slide show explaining

the college's co-op program in Mexico.
Carol Lynn Morse, Counseling, $300, for a brochure to promote Crossroads (Career and Life

Planning and Life Transitions) to Head Start parents, teachers, and counselors.
Bill Porter, Florence, $950, for signs promoting center programs for display on college vans.
Jane Scheidecker, Business Development Center, $550, to produce a brochure to promote the

three-year Small Business Management Program.
Ginger Yamamoto, Counseling, $1,000, for a brochure describing Counseling Department

services.

If it’s Tuesday, this must be The Daily
The Daily will publish only on Tuesdays during summer term from June 15-Sept. 14. The full

schedule will resume Monday, Sept. 20. Those who sort their department’s mail should advise The
Daily how many copies of The Daily will be needed during summer term while part-year staff are
absent. The new count is needed by Monday, June 14.

Fax protocol
Purchase orders to be faxed should include a fax cover sheet. Pads of cover sheets are available

from Purchasing Services free of charge. If directing a fax to the main college fax number, 747-1229,
ask the sender to write your telephone extension number beside your name, e.g., “TO: Lloyd Rain
(2208).” This will enable Purchasing to phone you immediately upon arrival of the fax.

Management rep needed for College Council
Management employees need to elect their at-large representative for the 1993-94 College

Council. Carol Beckley held this post for 1992-93. If interested, notify the President’s Office by June
16. Management positions on the council include a vice president, the chair of the Management Steering
Committee, and an instructional rep. For more information, contact Marie Matsen, ext. 2313.

- ADS-

WANTIO BUY: Oak entertainment center, glass-top coffee table. Laura Tamura, President’s Office, ext. 2301.

OUR FAMILY COW is for sale. Hereford-Guernsey cross, 8-years-old. Bred for July. Throws nice Angus-looking
calves. Could be milked or used for breeding. Good price to a good home. John Winquist, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 344-1125.

FOR RENT: Lovely one-bedroom cottage in the heart of Eugene. $325 rent includes garbage and lawn service.
Non-smoker, no pets. References. For more information, call Pat McLaughlin, E.FL&S, ext. 2117; or 683-5257
(message).

FOR SALE: Sharp Carousel microwave oven, $20; microphone stand, $7; Sharp VCR, $25; GE 13-inch
programmable TV, $50; brass old-fashioned antique lamp, $10. Pat McLaughlin, E,FL&S, ext. 2117; or 683-5257
(message).

WANTED: Wood or pressboard Chinese checkers board. Maralyn Sheperd, Student Records, ext. 2690.

FOR SALE: Rototiller, 60 hp; edger, 3 hp; chipper/shredder, 5 hp; exercycle; queensize hide-a-bed; 2 swivel
rockers; dehumidifier; large microwave; 20" barbecue; silk tree; ‘72 Dodge Charger SE. Darlene Sherman,
Personnel Svcs., ext. 2586.

FRIENDS OR RELATIVES COMING? My duplex is available June 28-July 23. Located at 810 E. 36th Ave. Non-
smokers only. Ideal for 1-2 persons. Tricia Hahn, Coop. Ed., ext. 2395, or 342-2570.

GOING SOUTH? I need a ride to Sacramento (or 1-5 near Sacramento cut-off) on June 12 or 13. I need to pick
up a car down there. Tricia Hahn, Coop. Ed., ext. 2395, or 342-2570.

ATTENTION MACINTOSH LOVERS: LC Ills are back-ordered 12 weeks at the Bookstore, If you have questions,
call Teresa Vitus at ext. 2679.

DO YOU NEED your lawn mowed, and/or some landscaping? Call Student Service Associate Brian Gunarathne,
726-5412, or leave message at Career Info. Center, ext. 2297.

WANTED: Seriously seeking a good harmonica player who is qualified and willing to teach others for fall term or
longer. Apply ASAP at Continuing Education, ext. 2906 or 726-2252. Lorna Funnel!.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication . Next-day placement is likely but not
guaranteed. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension.
This information is required to be printed with ads.
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Finals Week Spring TermWednesday, June 9,1993

Today
● Graphic design student portfolio review and graduation ceremony, today, June 9, 4-6 p.m.. Art

Department Gallery.
● LCCEA faculty contract ratification vote, today, June 9, 3-5 p.m., Forum 308-309.

Foodservices hours change
Foodservices cafeteria will be

open today only from 7 a.m.-l:30 p.m.
and the snack bar will be open today
only from 10:30 a.m.-5 p.m.
Beginning Thursday, June 10, both
services will be open from 7:30 a.m.-
3:30 p.m. Monday through Friday.

Business Department students honor faculty
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Retirement reception
A retirement reception will be

held for Shirley Pearson, secretary to
the president and the board of
education, on Tuesday, June 29, from
2-3:30 p.m. on Bristow Square.

^ i

Baseball tickets on sale

Get your tickets now to the
Eugene Emeralds baseball game and
pre-game picnic for LCC staff on
July 15. Cost is $8.50 per person.
Ticket deadline is July 5! Contact
Sarah LaMaster, ext. 2312.

Business students provided a buffet luncheon for faculty on

Friday for instructors ’ assistance and help during the year.
Students presented Joan Ryan with an appreciation plaque
(thirdfrom left, front row). This is Ryan’s last term at LCC.

Faculty Council agenda
Faculty Council will meet on Thursday, June 10, 3-4:30 p.m.. Board Room. Agenda highlights;

in-service, faculty at-large seat on College Council, shared governance, and weekend college.

Pay change requests available
Faculty who wish to change their existing pay plan for 1993-94 must fill out a faculty pay plan

change request form from Personnel Services and return it by July 1. - Judy Ward, ext. 2583

Library recall notice
All library items should be returned so conversion to the new Athena on-line computer catalog

may be completed. If you wish to keep your item, we can quickly update the records and get the item
back to you. Anyone still having overdue material after June 14 will be billed for the replacement cost.

Applause
● United States Air Force recruiters visited bestowed a be-ribboned award to Student Records on

Tuesday for cooperative service, and presented individual certificates of appreciation to clerks Lori
Kramer and Maralyn Shepherd. The department has provided transcript information to recruits to
help them make a successful entrance into military service.
● Business Development Center Director Jane Scheidecker congratulates workshop and marketing
specialist Peg Allison and her team of stalwarts at Lane and world wide for the wild success of the
“Smart Marketing Conference” held at Valley River Inn on May 26. Larry Warford said, “From the
flyer to the delivery-everything was first rate!” Amy Daniel of Daniel and Martin said, 'T've never had
a project this large come together as easily. Peg is great to work with." And the 250 participants were
equally glowing in their review of the day. Great job!
● Thanks to Sandy Ing for outfitting Dr. Bizness; thanks to Bob Githens for trying to get us
helium, thanks to Diane Dann and Angela Miller for the Lane Balloons—Pacific Continental Bank even
used them!-and special thanks to el Sr. Harland Wilhelm que nos ayudo mil veces. Because of all
your efforts (and those of the BDC's incredible staff), the Business Development Center's 10th birthday
celebration was a real party. Some say there were 400 people in attendance at that event. Great job!

Raft trip has room for more
A white water raft trip planned by the Lane Chapter of American Association of Women in

Community Colleges members has room for a few more adventurers. The float down the North
Umpqua tentatively is set for Sept. 11-12. For more information, contact Linda Myers, ext. 2883.
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Daily to go on summer schedule
The Daily will publish only on Tuesdays during summer term from June 15-Sept. 14.

Thanks from Campus Ministry
Campus Ministry would like to take this opportunity to thank the 11 new payroll deduction

people. It is with your help that we are able to continue to help our students.
We also would like to congratulate the winners of the ministry’s raffle held June 4; they are:

R.S. Brawn of Yoncalla won the torte; Frances Madachy of Ashland won the AM/FM car radio; Kitty
Seymour, Dana Day and Penny Berktold won bingo coupons; Penny Berktold also won the shopping
spree in the No Cash Clothing Stash; Reta Bollin of Eugene won the Foodservices gift certificate; Mark
Harris won lunch with Linda Fossen; Joe Perri of Dexter won lunch with Jerry Moskus; plane rides
were won by Richard Romanek of Veneta and Christine Strahan; dinner at Senor Frog’s went to Don
Micken; a night at the Westfir Lodge B&B went to Eddie Jellesed; the organ went to Vicki Hamar; the
oak waterbed to Gloria Turcotte of Eugene; the butcher block table to Nancy Johnson; and the no-host
lunch with Father Jim Dieringer went to Roberta Opdenweyer.

Conferences

● "Exceptional Customer Service, July 6, Eugene, $99.
● "Oregon 2000, 1993: Technology in Restructuring 21st Century Schools," U of O, July 9-10.
♦ "The Promise and Practice of Leadership Education," Richmond, Virginia, July 11-14, $375.
● "College Management Program," Carnegie Mellon University, sponsored by the H. John Heinz III

School of Public Policy Management, Pennsylvania, July 12-30, $4,900.
● "Mexico Summerstay," Cuernavaca, July 10-Aug. 7, $1870.
● "Executive Leadership and Management Institute at Stanford," July 11-21, $2100.
● "The Indispensable Assistant," July 13, Eugene, $99.
● "The Basics of Organizing and Prioritizing," July 14, Portland, $125.
● "National Conference on Student Retention," July 14-17, New Orleans, $325.
● "Evelyn Wood Reading Dynamics for Business ^ofessionals," July 19, Eugene, $195.
● "Business Grammar and Usage," July 28, Eugene, $98.
● University of Oregon Education 2000 Spring/Summer workshops.
● British Universities Summer Schools 1993, U of Birmingham, U of London, U of Oxford.
● 1993 Summer Institute for Intercultural Communication, Portland, various five-day sessions, $855.
For more information about these and other workshops, contact Julie Baker at ext. 2199.

- ADS ■

FOR SALE: Briggs & Stratton lawn mower, metal hubs, used five times. Cost $170, asking $130. Rita
Hennessy, Soc. Sci., ext. 2427; or 683-4539.

RETURNING STAFF NEEDS HOME TO RENT. Liz Wise is returning to KLCC and the area after parental leave
and needs a new home for her family of three and two well behaved cats. Non-smoker. References available.
Call Paula Chan Carpenter, KLCC ext. 2486, or eves at 344-8858.

1928 Kimball 6'3" GRAND PIANO. Appraised at $4000, sell for $3700. Call 954-6461 or 688-6589. Patty
Hammons, E,FL&S, ext. 2896.

1979 Toyota Corona for sale. Great little car!! Available after June 12. $1900. Call Patty Hammons at home at
688-6589 to see. (E,FL&S, ext. 2896.)

MISSING: STETSON COWBOY HAT. The Bookstore is desperately looking for the desperado who borrowed
the cowboy hat from a display. It has sentimental value!! Please return or call the Bookstore at ext. 2256 (no
questions asked).

WANT TO BUY: Oak entertainment center, glass-top coffee table. Laura Tamura, President’s Office, ext. 2301.

FAMILY COW for sale. Hereford-Guemsey cross, 8-years-old. Bred for July. Throws nice Angus-looking calves.
For milking or breeding. Good price to a good home. John Winquist, Counseling, ext. 2204, or 344-1125.

FOR RENT: Lovely 1-bedroom cottage in the heart of Eugene. $325 rent includes garbage and lawn service.
Non-smoker, no pets. References. For details, call Pat McLaughlin, E,FL&S, ext. 2117; or 683-5257 (message).

FOR SALE: Sharp Carousel microwave, $20; microphone stand, $7; Sharp VCR, $25; GE 13-inch programmable
TV, $50; brass old-fashioned antique lamp, $10. Pat McLaughlin, E,FL&S, ext. 2117; or 683-5257 (message).

WANTED; Wood or pressboard Chinese checkers board. Maralyn Shepherd, Student Records, ext. 2690.

FOR SALE: Rototiller, 60 hp; edger, 3 hp; chipper/shredder, 5 hp; exercycle; queensize hide-a-bed; 2 swivel
rockers; dehumidifier; large microwave; 20” barbecue; silk tree; 72 Dodge Charger SE. Darlene Sherman,
Personnel Svcs., ext. 2586.

FRIENDS OR RELATIVES COMING? My duplex is available June 28-July 23. Located at 810 E. 36th Ave. Non-
smokers only. Ideal for 1-2 persons. Tricia Hahn, Coop. Ed., ext. 2395, or 342-2570.

GOING SOUTH? I need a ride to Sacramento (or 1-5 near Sacramento cut-off) on June 12 or 13. I need to pick
up a car down there. Tricia Hahn, Coop. Ed., ext. 2395, or 342-2570.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication . Next-day placement is likely but not
guaranteed. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension.
This information is required to be printed with ads.
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Finals Week Spring TermThursday, June 10,1993

Today
● Faculty Council meeting, 3-4:30 p.m., Board Room.
● Macintosh computer software demonstration, 9 a.m., M&A 257.

Summer schedules

● The Daily will publish only on Tuesdays during summer term from June 15-Sept. 14.
● Cafeteria and snack bar will be open from 7:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m. Monday-Friday starting today.
● Student Health Seryices closes for the summer at 12-noon on June 11 and reopens on Sept. 27.

College Council report

Proposals recommended
At its June 1 meeting. College Council forwarded three inyestment opportunities proposals for

board of education approyal. This was council’s second reyiew of the proposals. Recommended for
board reyiew were a fitness education center, a bid request for a brand name restaurant franchise, and a

student exchange program. Council questioned whether the fitness center would be seen as competitiye
by priyate health clubs but Health and Physical Education Chair Bob Creed said the educational
approach of the center had satisfied the priyate clubs. Although some council members also were
concerned that staffing costs might exceed projections, the proposal was supported. It requires $75,000
in seed money. Council decided a proposal for a brand name restaurant be put out for bid as both a
college-owned franchise and as an outside-owned franchise. The latter raises the question of whether
employees be hired by the business at its own wages, or hired by the college at union wages. Council
had no objections to a student exchange with the republic of Georgia in the former Soyiet Union. The
proposal asks for $17,000 oyer three years. The exchange should generate new tuition reyenue and
enrich the multicultural diyersity of Lane. Foreign students pay higher tuition than in-state students.
The proposals were in response to a call from the president to find ways to saye the college money or
generate new reyenue. Start-up money for approyed projects will be loaned from board contingency
funds.

Membership to change
In discussing its 1993-94 membership, council wondered whether Community and Economic

Deyelopment and Student Seryices were adequately represented. Council decided to inyite the branches
to send a rep from any of its employee groups (classified, faculty or management). Council will hold a
joint session with new members coming to office in July to lend continuity to ongoing discussions.
Representatiye groups determine their own length of seryice and term dates on College Council. Most
groups change representatiyes on July 1.

Board agenda reviewed
Council reyiewed an incomplete agenda for the June 16 board meeting. The board will adopt

and appropriate the 1993-94 budget and conduct other annual business at that time.

Legislative news
President Jerry Moskus said the Oregon Community College Association now expects the

Oregon legislature to approve community college funding at the level recommended by the governor.
“Its a comment on the quality of community colleges in Oregon,” he said. The governor’s budget cuts
community college funding by about 5 percent. Earlier in the session, the house considered worse cuts.
Moskus cautioned that nothing is certain until the legislature actually passes the state budget.

Next meeting
College Council meets again on Tuesday, June 15, from 3-5 p.m. in the Board Room.

Faculty Council report
At Faculty Council's May 27 meeting, Larry Brown of Research, Planning and Evaluation gave

an update on the upward management evaluation process and asked members for feedback. He said that
faculty will be given opportunities to suggest improvements for future revisions of the evaluation form.

Maxine Frauman told council of a Future Faculty Task Force that she and Jay Marston have been
asked to lead. She presented a draft of the task force mission and objectives and asked for comments
and suggestions.

In other business, council reviewed a revised draft of the “Student Evaluation of Insti'uctor” in
preparation for a trial run. Council also brainstormed topics for the fall in-service all-faculty meeting.
Council's last 1992-93 meeting is today at 3 p.m. in the Board Room. - Kimberly Buchanan

Substance abuse prevention training offered to managers
Management training on substance abuse/prevention issues will be held Wednesday, June 16,

from 1-4 p.m. in PE 205. If you missed the previous sessions, this is for you. Reservations may be
made with Julie Baker, ext. 2199.
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Matsen presents at national conference
Marie Matsen, assistant to the president, presented at the annual forum of the Association for

Institutional Research May 16-19 in Chicago. Her topic: “The Institutional Researcher as Interpreter
and Critic of the Organization.”

Performing Arts praised by playwright
We all need to hear when the college earns kudos from the community. Now the community

extends all the way to Seattle. Playwright Chad Henry, who wrote the book, music and lyrics for the
recent production of “Little Lulu”, was able to see the Lane production of his play. A few days later
Performing Arts received from Henry a long letter praising the theater department as “top flight” and
the production as “consistently high-quality”. He commended the fine directing work of Sparky
Roberts, who “was able to draw out a level of professionalism in her fine cast that is rare in college
theater.” Henry's work has been produced in New York, Los Angeles, London, Tokyo, Chicago, Miami,
Melbourne and more. He said feels he has a pretty objective view of theater by now and that what we
have at Lane is terrific. The Performing Arts Department would like to thank the Lane staff who have
offered help this year through ushering and those who bought tickets. Your help is very much
appreciated. To join the usher pool for next year, call ext. 2209.

Computer prices revised
The college requirements contract with Omnitek for “386” and “486” computers provides for

renegotiation of prices every three months. New prices are based upon changing conditions in the
market including cost of parts and labor. New prices have now been set for June 11-Sept. 10:

New Price ( 6/11/931Previous Price (Mar '93')Initial PriceCMar '921Item

$ 1,471$ 1,546$ 1,754"386" (complete)
"486" (complete)
4 MB upgrade

1,8071,8962,101
164164164

These machines are "loaded" with multi megs and ports; they include DOS and Windows. Call
Purchasing at ext. 2208 for more information and for spec sheets on the machine-configurations.

■ ADS -

RIDE OFFERED to Laughlin, Nevada, or vicinity. Planning to leave June 15 and return June 20. Contact Vicki
Levine, Study Skills, ext. 2074; or 345-8344.

FOR LOVING HOME ONLY: Registered golden retriever, spayed female, 2-1/2 years old, sweet personality,
needs room to run. Call Sally at 485-4799, orTui Lindsey at ext. 2204, Counseling.

FOR SALE: Man’s medium leather jacket, longer length, excellent condition, black, $60 OBO. Ann Augard,
ext. 2865, Computer Services, or 687-8393.

FOR SALE: Fridgidaire dryer, 10 years old but not used much. Excellent condition, $50. Carole Carlson, Security,
ext. 0 or 1001.

GOING TO OKLAHOMA CITY OR DALLAS? Take the red-eye! Two one-way tickets. Eugene to Oklahoma City
via Dallas on Aug. 28. American Airlines 11 p.m. flight. $100 each OBO. Call Joyce Garibay, F&HC, ext. 2632,
or 686-0867.

FOR RENT: One-bedroom, upstairs, unfurnished apartment with private entrance in 1930s house near the U of O
campus. $325/month with $200 cleaning deposit. Non-smokers please. No dogs. Call Tom at 484-4672 or
726-7246. (Submitted by Jerome Garger, E,FL&S, ext. 2162.)

NEEDED: Continuing Education needs a good used 4x5 enlarger for Charlie Macknee’s black and white
darkroom photography classes. New ones run $1K! Maybe one is out there that'd save us some moola? Please
call Lorna Funnell, ext. 2906, or Debra Lamb, ext. 2915. Thanks for your help.

OPEN MIKE COMEDY. Anyone interested in doing comedy? 3-4 sets available. 7-9 p.m. Fridays. Contact Lorna
Funnell in Cont. Ed. at ext. 2906, or 342-4817, to get your name on the list. Includes opportunity to also do
“jokes” via karoke machine. Anyone wanting to just enjoy the show, the cover is $2 per person. We will be doing
this downstairs in the over-21 lounge on an indefinite basis. Beginning July 7, the first Wednesday of each month,
probably from 9:30-11 p.m., we’ll also have open mike upstairs, all ages, parental discretion advised.

FOR SALE; Briggs & Stratton lawn mower, metal hubs, used five times. Cost $170, asking $130. Rita
Hennessy, Soc. Sci., ext. 2427; or 683-4539.

RETURNING STAFF NEEDS HOME TO RENT. Liz Wise is returning to KLCC and the area after parental leave
and needs a new home for her family of three and two well behaved cats. Non-smoker. References available.
Call Paula Chan Carpenter, KLCC ext. 2486, or eves at 344-8858.

1928 Kimball 6’3" GRAND PIANO. Appraised at $4000, sell for $3700. Call 954-6461 or 688-6589. Patty
Hammons, E.FL&S, ext. 2896.

1979 Toyota Corona for sale. Great little carl! Available after June 12. $1900. Call Patty Hammons at home at
688-6589 to see. (E.FL&S, ext. 2896.)

MISSING: STETSON COWBOY HAT. The Bookstore is looking for the desperado who borrowed the cowboy hat
from a display. It has sentimental value!! Please return or call the Bookstore at ext. 2256 (no questions asked).

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the day prior to publication , Next-day placement is likely but not
guaranteed. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension.
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Summer term begins June 21Tuesday, June 15, 1993

This week

● College Council, today, 3-5 p.m.. Board Room.
● Substance abuse/prevention training for managers, Wednesday, June 16, 1-4 p.m., PE 205.
● Board of Education. Wednesday, June 16: executive session 6:45 p.m., regular meeting 7:30 p.m., budget

hearing 8 p.m., all in the Board Room.
● Managers’ Forum. Friday, June 18, 8:30 a.m., Forum 309.
● The Daily today begins Tuesday-only summer schedule. Full production resumes Sept. 20.

College Council to discuss 1994-95 budget reduction process

College Council meets today from 3-5 p.m. in the Board Room. Council will discuss proposed
revisions to the 1994-95 budget reduction process. Council also will review the June board agenda. The
next meeting will be Tuesday, July 6. An additional July meeting may be scheduled to develop the college
vision and welcome new members.

Board to adopt 1993-94 budget
The LCC Board of Education will meet Wednesday, June 16. An executive session will be held at

6:45 p.m. to discuss faculty contract negotiations. The regular meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. with an
8 p.m. recess for the public hearing on the 1993-94 budget. All meetings will be held in the Board Room.
On the regular agenda:

Action items:

● annual bid awards for food products and dental supplies
● bid award for Campus Services reroofmg
● bid award for Elderhostel accommodations

● authorization of president’s annual contractual authority
● year-end budget transfers for 1992-93
● budget adoption and appropriations for 1993-94
● levying of taxes for 1993-94
● approval of one-year certificate programs in coaching and aerobics instruction
● participation in regional delivery system of job training, education and placement services
● funding of fitness education center
● funding of student exchange program with Republic of Georgia
● authorization of bid request for a brand name restaurant
● acceptance of resignation of Joan Ryan
● acceptance of retirements of Virginia DeChaine and Lucille Lamoreaux
● appointment of Kathleen Morrison-Graham as full-time science instructor and Richard Ricketts

as part-time temporary computer information technology instructor
Information and discussion items:

● drug and alcohol counseling program staff report
● curriculum report for 1992-93
● obtaining general obligation bonds
● board work session scheduling

President asks classified staff for efficiency ideas
Classified Council met May 26 and June 2. At the first meeting, Larry Brown of Research, Planning

and Evaluation and Sue McDonald of Financial Services discussed the upward management evaluation
process and asked for feedback. Brown said staff who have comments or suggestions should contact him or
other members of the Management Evaluation Committee.

President Jerry Moskus addressed council at the later meeting. He ask for classified staff support in
helping Lane adapt successfully to change. He requested that classified staff play a greater role in planning
by thinking of ideas that will improve efficiency in their departments. He also suggested that staff share
ideas with one another and strengthen communication between departments and groups to facilitate
improved efficiency. Classified Council meets again June 23. - Kimberly Buchanan

Recommendations to be presented to Clinton
President Jerry Moskus and a college-community team today are providing information at one of

seven national forums on developing a national workforce policy. Forum results will be presented to the
Clinton administration. Forum sponsors are the League for Innovation in the Community College and the
American Association of Community Colleges.

KLCC/KLCO news director invited to the White House

KLCC/KLCO news director Tripp Sommer has been invited by President and Mrs. Clinton to the
White House to attend the 25th anniversary celebration of the Corporation for Public Broadcasting.
Sommer, invited as president of Public Radio News Directors, Inc., will attend the June 17 reception. CPB
funds approximately one-quarter of KLCC/KLCO’s annual budget.
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Public relations policy clarified
Recent additions to the college Business Operations Manual include procedures related to public

relations, media relations, publications, and advertising. With a few exceptions, these activities are to be
coordinated trough Institutional Advancement. Two exceptions include classified advertising related to
college bids, which are placed by Purchasing Services, and any advertisements related to hiring staff, which
should be coordinated through Personnel Services. For a copy of the BOM policy related to public relations
and marketing, contact Angela Miller, lA, ext. 2268.

Mentor program gearing up for fall
Fall 1993 can be the beginning of a memorable experience as another person, new to Lane, gets a

helping hand from you. If you’ve participated in the Staff-Student Mentoring Program before, you’ll be
receiving a letter about fall activities asking if you remain available. Respond to Carrol Barton, Library, ext.

2640. If you’re new and have questions, cdl Ginger Yamamoto, ext. 2660. Watch The Daily for news of
summer training activities.

Career and counseling centers announce summer hours
The Career Information Center posts summer hours as 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Monday-Thursday, and

9 a.m.-3 p.m. most Fridays. CIC can be reached at exts. 2296 and 2297.
The Counseling/Advising Center will be open 8 a.m.-5 p.m. Monday-Friday all summer. Friday

hours may be shortened due to staffing adjustments. Counseling/Advising can be reached at ext. 2204.

-JOBS-

● Administrative Assistant, Student Support ServicesTTALN, 30 hrs./week, Administrative Assistant I, closes 6/25.
● Department Chair, Business Dept., Management Administrator, closes 7/6.

- ADS-

FOR SALE: Dirt cheap, $500 OBO. ‘81 Renault Le Carre. 5-door, 4-speed, excellent tires; needs clutch work and
probably a tune-up. Mega miles. Good records, misc. parts. Fun to toot around in and front wheel drive. Always starts.
Loma Funnell, Cont. Ed., ext. 2906, or Nick, 342-4817.

FOR SALE: 1980 DODGE pickup, 318 V-8, automatic, dual tanks, sliding rear window, canopy, new tires, full tow
package, $2,100. Call Bob, 461-3923. (Sydney Wilson, F&HC, ext. 2617.)

FOR SALE: 16” PEUGOT BMX boy's bike. Black and chrome. Handsome and solid. $200 new; now $95. Call Robert
Sposato at 683-2681. (LEAP/ABSE, ext. 2945.)

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS, the best on the market, now at wholesale prices. $280 for stainless steel, $180 for
plastic. Zero-interest time payments for up to one year. Rental units also available. Absolutely pure water for drinking
and cooking. Call Robert Sposato at 683-2681. (LEAP/ABSE, ext. 2945.)

FOR SALE: 2 PUPS about 6 months old. half Keeshound-half Chow. The female is black and the male is brown.
They have had shots. Would like about $80. Call Betty Hunt, Computer Svcs., ext. 2246, or 747-1361.

FOR RENT: UNIQUE completely furnished large house, could also be unfurnished, in wooded southwest Eugene.
2 bedrooms, 2 baths, plus office area. Large living room w/fireplace, deck, ail appliances. Available Sept. 1993
through Aug. 1994. Call Lynne Swift. T&D, ext. 2503, or David Sokoloff, 342-2652.

FOR RENT: 2-BEDROOM, 1-bath unfurnished house on 1/3 acre with great sunny garden area. Near Churchill HS.
Fenced yard, hookup for washer/dryer. $650/month. Available July 6. Lynne Swift, T&D, ext. 2503.

GRANDMA’S STUFF FOR SALE: Saturday, June 19, 8 a.m.-6 p.m., 2791 Gilham north of Cresent. Upholstered
chairs, kitchen table/chairs, furniture, kitchen goodies, lamps, other stuff. Includes collection of other families’
household items. Luci Edminster, Co-op Ed., ext. 2024.

COAST CABIN FOR RENT: Spacious yet cozy with ocean view. 3-minute walk to sandy beach. Sleeps 8, woodstove,
deck. Located on a park-like hillside setting 18 miles north of Florence or 6 miles south of Yachats. Call 689-1679 for
brochure. Laurel Henry, 683-7246. (IT, ext. 2697.)

OPEN MIKE COMEDY. Anyone interested in doing comedy at the Far East? 3-4 minute sets available, 7-9 p.m.
Fridays, beginning June 25. Contact Lorna Funnell in Cont. Ed. at ext. 2906, or 342-4817, to get your name on the list.
Includes opportunity to also do "jokes” via karoke machine. Anyone wanting to just enjoy the show, the cover is $2 per
person. We will be doing this downstairs in the over-21 lounge on an indefinite basis. Beginning July 7, the first
Wednesday of each month, probably from 9:30-11 p.m., we’ll also have open mike upstairs, all ages, parental
discretion advised.

NEEDED: Continuing Education needs a good used 4x5 enlarger for black and white darkroom photography classes.
Call Lorna Funnell, ext. 2906, or Debra Lamb, ext. 2915, if you can help.

FOR LOVING HOME ONLY: Registered golden retriever, spayed female, 2-1/2 years old, sweet personality, needs
room to run. Call Sally at 485-4799, or Tui Lindsey at ext. 2204, Counseling.

FOR SALE: Man's medium leather jacket, longer length, excellent condition, black, $60 OBO. Ann Augard,
ext. 2865, Computer Services, or 687-8393.

FOR SALE: Fridgidaire dryer, 10 years old but not used much. Excellent condition, $50. Carole Carlson, Security, ext.
0 or 1001.

DEADLINE for The Daily is Monday noon. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name,

department, and extension. This information must be printed with ads. Submissions wilt be run once and repeated
only if space permits. Priority is given to new items.
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Week 1 summer termTuesday, June 22,1993

This week

Classified Council. Wednesday, June 23, 3-5 p.m., PE 205, Kay King facilitating.

College Council report
The 1994-95 budget criteria and process will mirror the prior year’s, said Executive Cabinet

member Marie Matsen at the June 15 College Council meeting. The principles remain unchanged but
some criteria should be dropped since they proved to be of no benefit during the 1993-94 planning
process. Three criteria were recommended to be dropped from evaluating FTE-producing areas. “Not
available elsewhere in the community” and “actively seeks and maintains partnerships” were too
universally true to serve as discriminatory tools. “Revenue neutral or positive” created too much work
for staff and the results couldn’t be fairly compared. Criteria recommended to be dropped from the
service and support areas list were “revenue neutral or positive” and “actively seeks and maintains
partnerships” for the same reasons. Council supported dropping those criteria. The recommendations
will be forwarded to the board. Departments or other college units will be asked in September to
resubmit updated function sheets . Council meets again on July 20.

One more term

One nomination was submitted for the management at-large position on College Council. Carol
Beckley has agreed to serve a second year on the council as a management representative. Thanks to
Carol for continuing her valuable service another year.

Budget approved
The 1993-94 budget passed with a unanimous board of education vote and no public comment on

June 16. The general fund total of $50,914,463 is a 4.87 percent increase over 1992-93. Revenue
includes $13.57 million from local property taxes, 13.8 percent less than last year due to Measure 5. At
the same time, state support is up 14.9 percent. New tuition from the $24 to $26 per credit hour hike is
expected to bring in $600,000. Savings from not filling job vacancies should total about $510,000.

The budget also assumes a .4 percent increase in full-time equivalent students and a 5 percent
increase in materials and services. The revenue breakdown includes 35.4 percent state funding, 26.7
percent local property taxes, 20.3 percent tuition and fees, and 17.6 percent other. Expenses are
estimated at 70.2 percent for personnel, 15.4 percent for materials and services, .9 percent or capital
outlay, 4.9 percent in transfers out, and 8.6 percent other.

Board report
In addition to approving the 1993-94 budget (see above) at its June 16 meeting, the LCC Board

of Education nailed down other business as well. Personnel items approved were the appointment of
Kathleen Morrison-Graham as full-time science instructor and Richard Ricketts as part-time temporary
computer information technology instructor; the retirements of Virginia DeChaine and Lucille
Lamoreaux; and the resignation of Joan Ryan. Bid awards approved were $31,000 in dental program
supplies to a variety of vendors; $97,811 to Central Valley Roofing Company of Salem for Campus
Services reroofmg; and Elderhostel accommodations on a requirements basis to Driftwood Shores.

Also approved were the president’s annual contractual authority, financial aid
appropriations, and year-end budget transfers for 1992-93, all with a 7-0 vote. The resolution to
levy taxes for 1993-94 passed with a 6-1 vote. Larry Mann said he opposed the motion because the
college doesn’t collect out-of-district fees although out-of-district people use college services. New
programs approved were one-year certificate programs in coaching and aerobics instruction. The
board approved participation in a regional delivery system for job training, education and placement
services coordinated by the Lane Regional Workforce Quality Committee with a 7-0 vote.

Three investment opportunity proposals received support. A 7-0 vote funded a fitness
education center at $75,000. Brand name restaurant information will be sought through bids for both
college-owned and outside-owned operations. In addition, Foodservices Manager Jim Wychules will
inyestigate a create-your-own restaurant package just now being offered by a national association of

" ’ college food services. A student exchange program with the Republic of Georgia passed on a 6-1 vote.
Lamy Mann said he opposed the proposal because it is not an answer to our financial problems.

An Automotive Service Excellence plaque was given to the college by Dan Flanagan from the
certifying institute, who made a special trip from Seattle for the presentation. Many educational
institutions strive for ASE certification but few achieve it, he said. It is the first time Lane has earned

the recognition. Accepting the plaque were President Jerry Moskus, Vice President for Instruction Jim
Ellison, and automotive instructors Billy Jones, James Mathews and and Wayne Workman.

The board meets again July 14 .

Retirement reception
A retirement reception will be held for Shirley Pearson, secretary to the president and the board

of education, on Tuesday, June 29, from 2-3:30 p.m. on Bristow Square.
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TRIO grant not funded
The college received notice this week from the U.S. Department of Education that its proposal to

the TRIO/Student Support Services program was not successful. The proposal was developed last fall
by faculty and staff from several program areas and focused on assisting disadvantaged students to be
successful in meeting their educational goals. Lane’s proposal was one of 1,100 competing for $130
million. Program planners will obtain reviewer’s comments and other feedback on the proposal to
improve it and seek funding from other grant sources. Contact Sarah LaMaster, grants coordinator, for
additional information, ext. 2312.

Open and closed
● The Women’s Center will be open during June from 8 a.m.-5 p.m. Monday-Friday. During July
and August it will be open from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. During September hours will return to 8 a.m.-5 p.m.
● The Bookstore will be closed on Tuesday, June 28, for inventory, and will re-open June 30.

In-service brochure deadline announced
Information for the fall in-service brochure should be submitted to Julie Baker, Institutional

Advancement, by July 19. The brochure will be mailed the last week of August or first week of
September. Thank you.

Mentor program seeks participants
Fall 1993 can be the beginning of a memorable experience as another person, new to Lane, gets a

helping hand from you. If you’ve participated in the Staff-Student Mentoring Program before, you’ll be
receiving a letter about fall activities asking if you remain available. Respond by campus mail to Carrol
Barton, Library. If you’re new and have questions, call Ginger Yamamoto, ext. 2660. Watch The Daily
for news of summer training activities.

Air show preview, “relief’ pitcher, and the Phoenix Gorilla await Lane fans
When LCC goes to the ballpark on July 15, fans will get a preview of Steve Wolf s air show act.

Wolf, a Creswell resident, will skywrite with Samson, considered the ultimate air show bi-plane because
of its noise, smoke and maneuverability. President Jerry Moskus has a conflict that date, so “relief’
pitcher Jim Pitney of Junction City will throw out the first pitch. Pitney begins his 19th year of service
on the LCC Board of Education this July. The Phoenix Gorilla, featured in the NBA playoff games at
Phoenix, will perform throughout the game. Tickets are available through July 6 from Sarah LaMaster,
ext. 2312. Cost is $8.50 per person. Buy your tickets now to insure our large group reservation!

Workshop offers non-defensive communication skills
If you missed Sharon Ellison's presentation on non-defensive communication skills on Martin

Luther King Day, Donna Albro has arranged for another presentation on July 15 from 8 a.m. to noon
the Board Room. Call Albro at ext. 2040 to reserve your spot.

Budget deadlines
June 24 is the deadline for departments to submit intra-departme nt budget changes and position

transfer changes within a fund’s expense function to Carol Beckley. June 25 is the due date for travel
reimbursements and petty cash reimbursements to be charged to 1992-93, if you’re not going to incur
additional June travel or petty cash expenses.

in

Thanks

“Dear Friends at LCC: I would like to thank all of you who were a part of my ‘surprise.’ I really
did just want to fade away. However, your effort and demonstration of love meant a lot to me. Thank
you. I will miss you and LCC. These have been great years.” - Dal Haverland

ADS

HIGH LUXURY, LOW MILES. 1977 Ford Thunderbird for sale. Power everything. Less than 10,000 miles on
tires, belts, hoses, water pump, suspension, muffler, and brakes. Clean and ready to cruise. Priced to be out of
my life at $1,500. Sarah LaMaster, Inst. Adv., ext. 2312 or 484-4913.

FOR SALE: COMPLETELY REBUILT 1976 10-1/2-foot Conestoga camper. Totally self-contained. Propane,
electric, and 12-volt. Clean. $2,500 or best offer. Call Joyce Garibay at home 686-0867. (F&HC ext. 2632).

MOVING SALE; INDOOR AND OUTDOOR furniture, tools, books, fencing, collections. June 26-27, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.
2281 Blackburn. Carolyn Haynes, Math, ext. 2121, home 485-6197.

DOES ANYONE have a Fredericks of Hollywood catalog I could have? For a good time call Mary Michaud, LEAP,
ext. 2939.

FOR SALE; Dirt cheap, $500 OBO. ‘81 Renault Le Carre, 5-door, 4-speed, excellent tires; needs clutch work and
probably a tune-up. Mega miles. Good records, misc. parts. Fun to toot around in and front wheel drive. Always
starts. Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., ext. 2906, or Nick, 342-4817.

DITTO MACHINE WANTED. My mother is in the Peace Corps and is working in a small rural school which needs
an inexpensive ditto machine. If you have any ideas, contact Ray Peterson, ext. 2439, Study Skills.

DEADLINE for The Daily is Monday noon. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name,
department, and extension. This information must be printed with ads. Submissions will be run once and
repeated only if space permits. Priority is given to new items.
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Week 2 Summer Term
Tuesday, June 29,1993

Today
● The Bookstore is closed today, July 29, for inventory. It will open as usud tomorrow.
● Retirement reception for Shirley Pearson, today, June 29, 2-3:30 p.m., Bristow Square.

Summer blockbuster: Enrollment
The theaters may have “Jurassic Park, ’’ but Lane has classes. Like the movie premiere, the first

day of summer term attracted over-flow crowds. Credit and Adult High School students numbered
3,072 on June 21, 9.4 percent more than last year’s 2,808. The college added 39 sections of classes to
meet the demand. Last summer, only seven sections were added.

Eight sections were added in English, six in social science, five in art and applied design, three in
math, three in family and health careers, and one or two in several other areas.

Vice President for Student Services Linda Fossen said she believes students are enrolling now for
the 1993-94 academic year so that they may be counted as “returning” students in the fall. Returning
students get to register earlier than new students, so they have a better chance at getting the classes they
want. The need for job training and retraining and the quality, accessibility and affordability of
community colleges have made Lane more popular than ever this summer, she says.

Eat your heart out, Steven Spielberg.

Linda Waddell to receive leadership training at Cuyahoga
Linda Waddell, director of financial aid at Lane, has selected Cuyahoga Community College

District in Cleveland, Ohio, as the site for her American Council on Education fellowship from August
23, 1993-May 31,1994. The ACE Fellows Program trains leaders for senior positions in higher
education administration. Waddell was one of 31 fellows named nationwide in April. She is only the
12th person from Oregon to receive the fellowship, and the first from an Oregon community college
since the program’s institution in 1966. She has directed the Financial Aid Department at Lane since
1984. WHO? will direct the department until Waddell’s return.

Thad Cowdin to present at national computer conference
Thad Cowdin, computer specialist for Continuing Education and Outstanding Classified

Employee of the Month for October 1992, will present at the 1993 10th annual League for Innovation
conference on “The Community College and the Computer,” Nov. 14-17 in Nashville, Tenn. The theme
of the conference is “Reinventing the Community College: Using Information Technology to do
Things Differently...To Do Different Things.” Cowdin’s presentation will feature a real-time illustration
of actual hardware and software applications titled, “Electronic Forms Design and Management in the
Continuing Education Department.

Oregon Country Fair to be broadcast
KLCC will broadcast live from the mainstage of the Oregon Country Fair on July 9, 10 and 11.

Professional-technical faculty internships offered
Ten faculty internships in professional-technical education are offered by the Lane County

Professional Technical Education Consortium. Internships take 15 days and pay $90 a day. They
culminate with a four-to-six hour instructional unit as a final product. Funding is provided by a Carl D.
Perkins grant. For more information, call Marv Clemons, regional coordinator for Lane Education
Service District, at 689-6500; or attend an orientation session on Wednesday, July 21, 4-6 p.m., at Lane
ESD.

Job Placement Office summer schedule
The Job Placement Office will be closed from 12p.m.-lp.m. beginning July 1 through August 31.

On July 2 the office will be closed from 11:30 a.m.-l:30 p.m.

Classified survey in the mail
A survey from the Classified Professional Development Team is in the mail to all classified staff.

Please help your team in planning events for next year by completing the survey and returning it to Julie
Baker, Institutional Advancement. Your team thanks you!

More budget deadlines
● June 30, 3 p.m. - Deadline for final petty cash reimbursements .

● July 6 “ Cutoff date for submission to Financial Services of June travel expense reimbursement
requests.

● July 7 — June detail expenditure reports will be distributed.
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Workshop offers non
defensive communication

skills

KEY BENCHMARKS

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Credit Students by Gender and Enrollment Status If you missed Sharon
Ellison's presentation on non
defensive communication skills

on Martin Luther King Day,
Donna Albro has arranged for
another presentation on July 15
from 8 a.m. to noon in the Board

Room. Call Albro at ext 2040 to

Students by Gender & Status
Fall Terms 1988 through 1992

reserve your spot.

O)

Remember Corinne

Meehan

Help is still needed for
the Corinne Meehan insurance

fund. Please send a dollar or two

to Julie Baker, Institutional

Advancement. Every dollar
helps. Corinne is mending well,
but she is not yet back at Lane.

1990

1990

FT Males PT Males FT Females PT Females

Q ln fall 1992, about 52% of Lane’s credit students were

females. Sixty-six percent of this group were
part-time students.

OfAmong male students, approximately 59% are enrolled
as part-time students,

of In fail 1992, 63% of the credit students were attending
Lane part-time (i.e., taking less than 12 credit hours).

Just the facts, ma’am
The 1992-93 edition of

“Facts,” a college information
brochure, is now available from

Research, Planning and
Evaluation. Among the things
you’ll fmd there: Staff was 41.5
percent male and 58.5 percent
female in 1992-93, compared to
40.6 percent male and 59.4
percent female the prior year.

SOURCE; Undupficjtcd Headcount Repons (],CCtRZ2l00)

Rewarch. Planninfiand Evaluation
March 29, 1993

● ADS-

FOR SALE: 16” PEUGOT BMX boy’s bike. Black and chrome. Handsome and solid. $200 new; now $75. Call
Robert Sposato at 683-2681. (LEAP/ABSE. ext. 2945.)

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS, the best on the market, now at wholesale prices. $280 for stainless steel, $180
for plastic. Zero-interest time payments for up to one year. Rental units also available. Absolutely pure water for
drinking and cooking. Caii Robert Sposato at 683-2681. (LEAP/ABSE, ext. 2945.)

FOR SALE: 4 tickets to the Country Fair for Friday, July 9. Contact Joe Freeman, Co-op Ed., 344-6468.

FOR SALE: 1985 NISSAN SENTRA. Low miles, automatic, air cond., very clean, excellent. Bill Klupenger,
BDC. ext. 2965; home, 688-1283.

ENJOY A FREE DAY AT THE LANE COUNTY FAIR from Aug. 17-22 by volunteering to assist a few hours at the
Lane booth. To volunteer call Barb Delansky or Sally Meadow at ext. 2336.

TWO CHOW/KEESHOUND puppies for sale, about 4-1/2 months old with shots, black female, brown male, $50
apiece. Also a blonde LAB (possibly a mix) free; don’t know about shots. Call Betty Hunt at 747-1361. (Computer
Services, ext. 2246.)

FOR SALE; MONTGOMERYWARD colorTV and VCR. Excellentcondition. Older models but work well. Asking

$175 for both (firm). Call ext. 2428 or 683-5203 evenings. Sally Wilson, Soc. Sci.

LOOKING FOR a reasonable place to stay on Maui, Aug. 13-22. Call Debbie Thinnes at 741-4130. (Soc. Sci.
work-study.)

FOR SALE: GREAT SEATS for the Billy Taylor Trio and the Turtle Island Quartet on Friday, July 9, Hurt Center.
$27.50 each. Lynne Swift, T&D, ext. 2503, or 484-9802 eves.

SPECIAL INVITATION: Betty and I invite you to the celebration of our 50th wedding anniversary at an open
house on Saturday afternoon, August 21, 3-7 p.m. Join us at our Century Farm home, 93256 Pitney Lane,
Junction City, i have enjoyed my LCC years more than I had ever dreamed possible. If I have contributed a bit to
the good life, then I am happy. I thank you wonderful people at LCC for your advice, help and encouragement,
and best of all. your friendship. Our lives will forever be richer because of you who are Lane Community College.”
- Jim Pitney, member. Board of Education

DEADLINE for The Daily is Monday noon. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name,
department, and extension. This information must be printed with ads. Submissions will be run once and
repeated only if space permits. Priority is given to new items.


